LINKING TO EXTERNAL RESOURCES

The website of Caruthersville Public Library serves as a logical extension of the library’s information resources and supports its mission to connect patrons with timely, accurate sources of information. In order to strengthen the library’s print and non-print collection, effort will be made to find valuable sites that are unique and that supplement the existing print and electronic collection available in the library. 
The library’s website is not intended to be open as a full or partial public forum. Library staff, under the direction of the library director, will select websites to link to from the online reference resources and other subject areas on the library’s website. Whenever possible, priority will be given to links to other governmental and community websites that provide legal, noncommercial, public service information. The library may link to commercial sites when the director has determined that sufficient free content is available to make it a worthwhile resource or when the resource is the most authoritative and no free resource is available. Requests for websites to be placed on the Caruthersville Public Library website must be reviewed and approved by the library director. 
Library staff will run link-checking software monthly to ensure that the links remain active and viable. At least annually, all links will be checked to ensure that the content remains accurate, reliable, and timely. Sites that no longer meet the needs of library patrons or that no longer meet the selection criteria will be removed. Patron complaints or concerns about site content will be handled under the library’s “Request for Reconsideration of Materials” policy.
